    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                      March 8, 2022
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Brandon Shortt, Monica Rozier, Chris Basler, and John Schweigert. Also attending the meeting was John Lurk, Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald, as well as David Van Leer and TJ Garb with Cochran.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the February Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman Monica Rozier, seconded by John Schweigert.
Alderman John Schweigert made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Monica Rozier. The motion was unanimously approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed. Notices were sent Monday, 03/03/2022.
TJ Garb reported that three bids were received on March 1, 2022, for the Water Distribution Upgrades Project. Cochran recommended to accept the low bid from CE Contracting, Inc. as the best and lowest qualified bidder. The base bid amount was $462,002.80. Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to accept the bid, seconded by Alderman Brandon Shortt. The motion was passed unanimously. Mayor Paul Monia signed the Notice of Award. Mayor Monia also signed Supplemental Agreement No. 4, Preliminary Road Design – Clement Road for a total amount of $36,500.00. This includes a topographic survey, design, and right-of-way exhibits. This action resulted with a motion to proceed from Alderman Shortt, seconded by Alderman Rozier and was passed unanimously. Discussion included the fact that the waterline will be replaced first, but the road widening design must be completed before. It was mentioned that Jamie Reynolds is constructing a new home on Clement Road, and he will be advised to leave five feet at the end of his concrete driveway to allow for construction. Cochran stated that the Tank contractor should be on the new Tower site next week. Cochran also has a standardized letter to send to affected residents. Clerk Randoll will follow up. Dave and TJ left the meeting at 7:30 PM.
Clerk’s notes: The Council signed two building permits for new construction for Z & Z Investments. Clerk Randoll reported on RE and PP Tax money collected for 2021. The City Park will open on Friday March 11, 2022. Jim Deimund replaced the Stop sign, as well as the street signs at the intersection of Jersey Lane and Mill Hill Road on Wednesday, March 2.

Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 PM, seconded by Chris Basler. The motion was approved.
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